Mr. President, 
Denmark thanks the Iraqi delegation for it presentation and commends the efforts undertaken by the government to improve the human rights situation. However, important challenges remain. 

A free, pluralistic and independent media is a fundamental pillar of any democracy. Media legislation must ensure free and unhindered access to information as well as full protection of journalists and other media-workers. 
Denmark recommends that Iraq revises the existing legislation – in particular  the " Protection of Journalists Law number 21” of 2011 – with a view to remove all restrictions on the freedom of the press and to ensure full protection of journalists and other media-workers.   
Denmark continues to be deeply concerned about intimidations, violations and abuses including executions, targeted killings and disappearances against ethnic and religious minorities, including the Christian and Yazedi communities, committed by ISIL and others. 

Denmark recommends that Iraq provides constitutional bodies –  such as the National Human Rights Commission – and relevant government entities with the necessary mandate to effectively investigate and document all crimes against ethnic and religious minorities with a view to prosecute those responsible.    
